DHS Band Boosters Meeting Minutes – June 08, 2011

 

I.  The minutes from the May meeting were approved. 

             

II. Music Director’s report – Mr. Lange announced that he will be retiring next school year.  
III. Student report –Student leader Jenny will be coordinating a band for the kiddie parade at 4th of July. 
IV. Treasurer’s report –Joyce prepared a summary of the financial history for the year.  There is $37,000 in the bank to date.  The books will be reconciled soon.  We will be transferring money from the General Fund to the Music Fund to bring that balance up to $5K so that the Music Director has an amount for purchasing music and instruments.  Revenues are generated mainly from the Direct Donation Drive about $17K this year.  The Band Boosters unanimously approved $3500 to be moved from the general fund to the Music Fund and for an additional $5,000 from the General Fund to be used to cover Band Trip expenses.  
V. Committee reports
       A. Jazz Band Update – none
       B. CD/DVD – 20 DVD’s and 6 CD’s were ordered at the last Jazz Band concert.  The recording fee is $250/concert and then sold for $10/DVD and $8/CD.  Free DVD’s or CD’s are offered to generous donors.  We lose about $700 each year.  We are providing this service at a deficit.  We should discuss more in the future.    
       C. Victoria Trip – It was a very successful trip; the weather cooperated, the kids were great, and the performances wonderful.  
        D. Trip Survey Results – JoEllen shared the comments given on the survey.  There were very favorable ratings from the students about the trip.  The only thing under a 4 rating was the food in the hotel.  Crystal Pool was the overall favorite group activity.  Students enjoyed free time around Victoria.  They would like more meals provided, more fruits and vegetables,and more group activities, as well as be able to use public transportation.  
       

VI. Old Business/New Business - 
     A.  Chairs needed- We need to fill a few key positions.  
     B.   New Business - none
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm. 
Respectfully submitted, Kathryn Shickman Band Boosters Secretary

